
for the guidance of the Acting Secretary-General who was invited to talce
them into consideration i presenting his own considered views on the
question at the seventeenth session.

In accepting office, the new Acting Secretary-General declared his
intention to invite a limited numnber of persons who were already Under-
Secretaries or were to be appointed as Under-Secretaries, to act as his
principal advisers on important questions entrusted to him. In late De-
cember, U Thant announced the appointment of three new Under-Secre-
taries: Mr. Godfrey Amachree of Nigeria, Mr. Omar Loutfi of the United
Arab Republic, and Mr. Jiri Nosek of Czechoslovakia. These three were
to serve as principal advisers to the Acting Secretary-General with
the following five members of the Secretariat: Mr. Georgy Petrovitch
Arkadiev (U.S.S.R.), Dr. Ralph Bunche (U.S.A.), Mr. Philippe de Seyne
(France), Mr. Chakravartlii V. Narasimhan (India) and Mr. Hermane
Tavares de Sa (Brazil). In maldng these appointments, the Acting Secre-
tary-General emphasized that the arrangement was "without prejudice to
such future organizational changes as experience may reveal to be necessary".

Pressures for more equitable geographical representation were experi-
enced in other directions. On the initiative of 19 Latin American members,
consideration was given to the enlargement of the nine-member Advisory
Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (ACABQ) to pro-
vide for African representation. Initially, there appeared to be wide support
for an increase in the membership by two seats for this purpose and a Latin
American-African draft resolution was subinitted to this effect. Soviet
bloc members toolc advantage of the debate to try to acquire another seat
for the bloc. They argued that the Soviet Union, by its Great Power statua,
had a seat on the ACABQ, but that there was no other oppç>rtunity for
Eastern Buropeans 'to participate i its work. Accordingly, they subniitted
an amendment to the 36-nation draft resolution to provide for Eastern
European representation as well as African.

After much discussion in the corridors a compromise was reached
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